
Washington Recall 
 

The ISSC was advised today of the following closure and recall. 
 

 
The afternoon of 10/13 we were notified by City of Hoquiam Wastewater Treatment Plant that 
the lagoon where they were storing wastewater overflowed due to rain on 10/10 and continued to 
flow until yesterday afternoon when the plant went back online.  We immediately placed the 
Central Bay portion of the Grays Harbor growing area in closed status and contacted the shellfish 
companies with harvest sites in the closed area.  We are recalling all shellfish harvested from the 
Central Bay portion of the Grays Harbor growing area that was harvested between 12 a.m. 10/11 
until the closure at 1:35 p.m. on 10/13.  The recall involves one company: Coast Seafoods 
Company, WA-0006-SP. 
 
Some of this product made its way to Oregon and Texas but is in the process of being 
destroyed.  It is our understanding that Coast Seafood Company has already contacted its 
customers involved in the following states: 

 Oregon 

 Texas 

  
For more information contact: 
 

Laura Wigand Johnson 
Manager, Shellfish Licensing and Certification Section 
Office of Environmental Health and Safety 
Division of Environmental Public Health 
Washington State Department of Health 
PO Box 47824 
Olympia, WA 98504-7824 
Laura.Johnson@doh.wa.gov 
360-236-3333 


